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RE:	Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) OASIS Subcommittee Efforts

On April 19, 2022, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee approved two items from the 2022 WEQ Annual Plan. First, the subcommittee unanimously approved a cross-reference table for the OASIS suite of standards. The cross-reference table was developed over seventeen subcommittee meetings and provides a central location to identify and document those Business Practice Standards that are associated with one another across the OASIS Business Practice Standards WEQ-001, WEQ-002, and WEQ-013. The OASIS cross-reference table will be treated similar to the Matrix of WGQ standards, with the WEQ Executive Committee considering the document for endorsement and posting on the NAESB website during its October meeting. As the document is not a Business Practice Standard, it will not be posted for formal industry comment or ratified by the NAESB membership.
Next, the subcommittee approved a no action recommendation in response to an annual plan item concerning Concomitant Business Practice Standards. The no action recommendation states that there is no business purpose to modify the standards. During the April call, the subcommittee noted there is a lack of industry support to move forward with the effort. This no action recommendation is Part 3 of Standards Request R21003, which addresses potential modifications aimed at increasing efficiency based on real world use following industry implementation of past versions of the standards. A thirty-day formal comment period for Part 3, the no action recommendation, concludes on May 19, 2022.
On the 2022 WEQ Annual Plan, the work to address Standards Request R21003 was divided into three parts. The first recommendation, Part 1 of R21003, was voted out September of last year and extended timing requirements applicable to point-to-point and NITS transactions as well as the preemption and ROFR process to account for human performance. The ratification period for Part 1 concludes on April 28, 2022. During its upcoming meeting on May 17-18, the subcommittee will continue discussion on Part 2 of R21003 which proposes a review of the need to easily assess profile changes that occurred as a result of Preemption-ROFR process and calls for the revision of the standards as needed. All interested parties are welcome to participate in the meeting.

WEQ OASIS Subcommittee Efforts
image1.png
0

I

0




image2.png
0

I

0




